CITY COUNCIL MEETING MAY 18, 2021

DOCUMENTS RECEIVED AFTER PUBLISHED AGENDA

AGENDA QUESTIONS & ANSWERS

Items 6 & 10

AGENDA QUESTIONS & ANSWERS MEETING DATE: May 18 2021

Item #6 CONS 21-246 Adopt a Resolution Authorizing the City Manager to Execute a Professional Services Agreement with Carollo Engineers, Inc., for the Water Pollution Control Facility Main Switchboard Electrical Distribution Rehabilitation Project, Project No. 07656, in an Amount Not-to-Exceed \$1,108,835

What was missing in the other proposal that made it \$200k lower?

I didn't see CIP mentioned in the report is this additional?

The City received three (3) proposals for the Water Pollution Control Facility (WPCF) Main Switchgear (MSB) Electrical Distribution Rehabilitation Project, Project No. 07656, from Black & Veatch, Brown & Caldwell, and Carollo Engineers. Carollo Engineers provided the lowest total proposal cost of \$812,660. A summary of the proposal costs is shown below:

Consultant Name	Base Cost	Optional Tasks Cost	Total Proposal Cost
Black & Veatch	\$895,523	\$200,171	\$1,095,694
Brown & Caldwell	\$998,336	\$94,618	\$1,092,954
Carollo	\$585,277	\$227,383	\$812,660

The scope of work is the same for all three proposals. Carollo Engineers' total proposal cost was lower primarily based on the familiarity of the team with previous work performed as part of the facilities plan. Carollo's team included Beecher Engineering (Beecher) as a sub-consultant to perform the electrical engineering services. Beecher prepared the evaluation of the replacement of the MSB switchgear as part of the facilities plan, and as a result, the preliminary design effort was reduced when compared to the other two teams.

After reviewing the submitted proposals, staff identified additional scope items to be included within this design contract. The additional scope items are summarized below:

- Decommissioning MCC 4 at the Fluidized Bed Reactor (FBR) Facility and installing a new 480-volt transformer and panelboard to serve the existing loads.
- Analyzing Building Code and ADA requirements to modify the occupancy at the Old Cogen Building.
 Work includes architectural and fire protection design elements to comply with Building Code and ADA regulations.
- Assessing and designing the required structural and HVAC modifications needed to bring the Site Waste Pump Station's electrical room in compliance with National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) and National Electrical Code (NEC) standards.

- Reviewing the Phase II Facilities Plan for possible loads that may be serviced by the new MSB and incorporating capacity for the additional loads within the new MSB.
- Performing a hazardous materials survey, as required for any modification to existing structures. The additional scope items accounted for an increase of \$196,175 to Carollo's initial total proposal cost. Staff reviewed the revised level of effort associated with each additional task and verified that the labor hours are reasonable given the complexity of WPCF electrical and structural improvements. Staff also included a \$100,000 engineering contingency to cover additional as-needed engineering services during design and/or engineering services during construction. As a result, the revised total proposal cost is \$1,108,835, which has increased by \$296,175 over the initial total proposal cost.

Carollo's revised total proposal cost exceeds that of Black & Veatch by \$13,141 and Brown & Caldwell by \$15,881. However, the original proposals did not include the above additional scope items and \$100,000 engineering contingency.

The Main Switchgear (MSB) Electrical Distribution Rehabilitation Project, Project No. 07656, is included in the FY 2021 through FY 2030 Capital Improvement Project (CIP) program. There was a typo in Table 1, Sewer Improvements Funding of the submitted staff report. The project number was incorrectly listed as "07956" instead of "07656" for the WPCF Main 480V MCC Electrical Distribution Repurpose. Please see below corrected funding table.

Table 1. Sewer Improvements Funding

Fund	Project	Description	Budget
	No.		
611	07653	MCC 2 Replacement	\$300,000
611	07707	WPCF MCC 5 & 19 Replacement	\$500,000
611	07719	WPCF Old Cogen Building Repurpose	\$400,000
611	07656	WPCF Main 480V MCC Electrical Distribution Repurpose	\$7,467,000
		Total	\$8,667,000

	Recommended for Immediate Implementation (Report from City Manager McAdoo)
Participatory budget \$350k? Can we realize some cost savings reprioritize workload?	All of the funds for this project are intended to go toward community projects and administrative costs will be absorbed into the FY 22 budget. Staff's plan is to divide the City into 10 neighborhoods. Each neighborhood will be allocated \$35,000 to spend on projects that build neighborhood connections. The process for spending this money will be a participatory budgeting process in which residents can submit proposals and neighbors will have the opportunity to vote on their top choices.
How likely will there be candidates for internships if it is hard to get recruits from the explorer program as I have heard mentioned in the past?	The next steps in this project are working with community partners to design a program and work plan that would be of interest and valuable to Hayward students. Additionally, unlike the Explorer program, this will be a paid part-time internship. If there is insufficient interest in this program, staff will return at the 6-month update to Council with a recommendation for an alternative course of action based on community feedback.
Where will the restorative justice and mental health be housed? Can it be outside PD?	As part of the pilot program, Dr. Emily Young will serve as project manager for all of the mental health projects and will report to the Fire Chief and Police Chief. At the end of the pilot, we will make recommendations on the best organizational and reporting structure.
Is it possible for staff to quantify the city's appropriations toward serving the unhoused population and social services for current fiscal year and upcoming appropriations for next year? I want to ensure that the public has this information for tonight's item #10.	Annually through its Community Agency Funding process the City funds nonprofit and community agencies. In FY21, the Community Services Division allocated a total of \$1,734,819 to nonprofit and community agencies, of which \$347,387 was allocated to housing and homelessness using both General Fund and Community Development Block Grant funds. Additionally through the CARES Act funding, the City allocate an additional \$1.47 million in funding to community agencies funding on local food banks to promote food security for low-income and senior residents; counseling and financial assistance to renters and homeowners; homeless outreach and shelter services; childcare services and support for childcare providers to prepare to re-open; referral and information services; and grants to micro-enterprises to promote recovery from COVID-19. Additional information can be found online at the June 23, 2020 City Council meeting: <a hayward.legistar.com="" href="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search=" https:="" legislationdetail.aspx?id='4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4576644&GUID=7D9A237D-8934-4D4A-94FA-CFF24B9589CA&Options=&Search="https://hayward</td'>
	of which \$268,244 is allocated to housing and homelessness using both General Fund and Community Development Block Grant funds. Additional information can be found online at the April 27, 2021 City Council meeting: <a hayward.legistar.com="" href="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search=" https:="" legislationdetail.aspx?id='4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx"'>https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx ?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx">https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx">https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx">https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx?ID=4923163&GUID=F91558B3-13C146D6-A73F-83B36FC4BB4C&Options=&Search="https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx">https://hayward.legislationDetail.aspx

Additionally, the City funds the Hayward Navigation Center and the Hayward Navigation Center Hotel Annex, both operated by Bay Area Community Services (BACS). For the period of November 2019 – June 2021, the City allocated \$2.3M to BACS for Hayward Navigation Center operations. For the period of February 2020 – August 2021, the City allocated \$528,000 to BACS for operational expenses and \$441,500 to Vagabond Inn for hotel expenses.

Lastly, it is currently anticipated that a significant portion of the stimulus funding will be allocated to housing and homelessness programs and services, which will be reviewed and discussed by the Homelessness Housing Task Force on June 3, 2021 and in July by the full City Council.

ITEM #10 LB 21-017

Public Safety Policy Innovation Workshop:
Update on Community Public Safety
Workshops and Adoption of a Resolution
Authorizing Funding for the Public Safety
Workshop Projects Recommended for
Immediate Implementation
(Report from City Manager McAdoo)

PUBLIC COMMENTS

From: Alzonia Moa

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 4:28 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CATT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Alzonia Moa

From: B & K Finn

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 10:34 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, We DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

We DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

We DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

We DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Benjamin and Kimberley Finn

From: Camille Draculan

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 7:04 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: Support HayCoCoa's Demands to Fund Care and Not Cops

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor Halliday and City Council Members:

I am writing to urge Hayward City Council to adopt the Hayward Community Coalition's recommendation to reallocate and reinvest police funding towards alternative approaches to improving public safety. As you know, HPD receives nearly half of Hayward's general fund while other social services and community organizations remain chronically underfunded. Our community deserves to receive better funded social services that improve public safety and truly make us safer.

In light of the city-commissioned survey, national protests, and the continued conversation around the role of policing in our community, I encourage City Council to reinvest funds from the Hayward Police Department towards meeting the Hayward Community Coalition's following budget demands for the upcoming fiscal year:

- 1.
- 2. Funding
- 3. a mental health crisis response team
- 4.
- 5.6. Moving
- 7. Hayward's 911 call-center away from the Police Department
- 8.
- 9.
- 10. Doubling
- 11. the funds addressing homelessness and housing affordability
- 12.
- 13.
- 14. Creating
- 15. a Hayward social services departmenT
- 16.

Community safety means we get to collectively care for each other, without the use of force or harm and fearing the loss of a life at the hands of the police. Hayward deserves that kind of safety. I urge you to make this change for Hayward.

Thank you,

From: Claire Dugan

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 7:54 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: Fwd: 5/18/21Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item # LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members

AS a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT SUPPORT any policy change proposals which would defund, reduce budget or take away staff resources or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT SUPPORT any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT SUPPORT the misappropriation of funds that our voter approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT SUPPORT removing vital services out of the Hayward Police Department when there is no valid justification to do so; this includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from local to national levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE CITY OF HAYWARD, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL HAYWARD RESIDENTS in the area of public safety reform NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Claire Dugan

From: DAVID CASINI

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 1:22 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: Supporting HayCoCoa's demands

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor Halliday and City Council Members:

I am writing to urge Hayward City Council to adopt the Hayward Community Coalition's recommendation to re-allocate and reinvest police funding towards alternative approaches to improving public safety. As you know, HPD receives nearly half of Hayward's general fund while other social services and community organizations remain chronically underfunded. Our community deserves to receive better funded social services that improve public safety and truly make us safer.

In light of the city-commissioned survey, national protests, and the continued conversation around the role of policing in our community, I encourage City Council to reinvest funds from the Hayward Police Department towards meeting the Hayward Community Coalition's following budget demands for the upcoming fiscal year:

- 1. Funding a mental health crisis response team
- 2. Moving Hayward's 911 call-center away from the Police Department
- 3. Doubling the funds addressing homelessness and housing affordability
- 4. Creating a Hayward social services department

Thank you, Dave Casini **From:** Donna Whitmore

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 12:31 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CATT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely, Donna Whitmore From: inna

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 9:32 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

As members of Hayward Concerned Citizens, WE DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

We DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

We DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

We DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely, Inna and Aleksey From: Isaac Harris

Sent: Tuesday, May 18, 2021 4:50 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council < List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov>

Subject: Supporting HayCoCoa's Budget Demands

Dear Mayor Halliday and City Council Members:

I am a Hayward community member writing to urge you to adopt the Hayward Community Coalition's recommendation to re-allocate and reinvest police funding towards alternative approaches to improving public safety.

As you know, HPD receives nearly half of Hayward's general fund while other social services and community organizations remain chronically underfunded. Our community deserves to receive better funded social services that improve public safety and truly make us safer.

In light of the city-commissioned survey, national protests, and the continued conversation around the role of policing in our community, I encourage City Council to reinvest funds from the Hayward Police Department towards meeting the Hayward Community Coalition's following budget demands for the upcoming fiscal year:

- 1. Funding a mental health crisis response team
- 2. Moving Hayward's 911 call-center away from the Police Department
- 3. Doubling the funds addressing homelessness and housing affordability
- 4. Creating a Hayward social services department

Thank you,

Isaac Harris

From: Jane Mullins

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 5:00 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item # LB 21-017

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropublic safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.	priate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of
Sincerely,	
Jane Mullins	

From: john manrique

Sent: Sunday, May 16, 2021 9:07 AM

To: List-Mayor-Council; Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CATT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

John Manrique

Sorry this msg is short it was Sent from my iPhone

From: Manny flores

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 7:11 AM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Cc: Lt. Dan Olsen

Subject: No To Defund The Police Budget

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Madame Chairman and fellow Council members. I will try to be short and to the point. It appears in past practice that when budgets are put together cuts are already made due to raising cost of many factors. Retirements, disabilities, cost of living, and training. Many organizations go thru the process of upgrading their training procedures. The HPD are well aware of that. They are professionals and know what needs to be done. They are dealt with a budget that was not easy being put together. It has already been cut. Leave it. They have to be accountable for their actions and at the end of the day it will show. These men and women risk their lives for us. They too want to return home to their love ones.

Sent from my iPhone

From: Mistalee Wang

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 4:19 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Cc: Toney Chaplin; Mistalee Wang

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CATT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Mistalee Wang

From: Nancy

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 7:38 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.
As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.
Sincerely,
Nancy Riviera
Sent from my iPhone

From: Nicole Coates

Sent: Tuesday, May 18, 2021 7:59 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Subject: Supporting HayCoCoa's demands

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor Halliday and City Council Members:

I am writing to urge Hayward City Council to adopt the Hayward Community Coalition's recommendation to re-allocate and reinvest police funding towards alternative approaches to improving public safety. As you know, HPD receives nearly half of Hayward's general fund while other social services and community organizations remain chronically underfunded. Our community deserves to receive better-funded social services that improve public safety and truly make us safer.

In light of the city-commissioned survey, national protests, and the continued conversation around the role of policing in our community, I encourage City Council to reinvest funds from the Hayward Police Department towards meeting the Hayward Community Coalition's following budget demands for the upcoming fiscal year:

- 1.
- 2. Funding
- 3. a mental health crisis response team
- 4.
- 5.
- 6. Moving
- 7. Hayward's 911 call-center away from the Police Department
- 8.
- 9.
- 10. Doubling
- 11. the funds addressing homelessness and housing affordability
- 12
- 13.
- 14. Creating
- 15. a Hayward social services department
- 16.

Hayward can do better. I know it can. I was born and raised here, and wish you loved and support this community as I do. Let's invest in our community, and for our community's well-being.

Thank you,

Nicole Coates M.A. Student SJSU Interdisciplinary Studies 2020-21 Sally Casanova Scholar From: Rick Solis

Sent: Sunday, May 16, 2021 3:47 AM

To: List-Mayor-Council

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act
boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of
public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

RickSolis Sent from my iPhone From: Susan Gehlke

Sent: Saturday, May 15, 2021 7:30 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those
involved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in
anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Susan Gehlke

From: TJ Fe

Sent: Sunday, May 16, 2021 7:27 AM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: Continued support of our police

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Members of Hayward City Council:

I am writing in regard to the upcoming Policy Innovation Workshop and next steps discussion at this week's City Council meeting. I have appreciated hearing the different perspectives on policing in our city throughout the year, though at times I have not agreed with some of the expressions and approaches toward reimagining public safety going forward.

No doubt you will receive yet more documented "evidence" from Hayward Community Coalition as to why their demands to essentially remove services out of HPD are sound ones. We also stand by our petition of 739 signatures that was initiated in August of last year (http://chng.it/B9DCFMsx4j). But none of the petitions and surveys conducted by our respective groups or our city can accurately reflect all 165,000+ views of our Hayward residents. For every one person calling out the police as "murderers" there are many others who speak favorably of our police, their presence, their community relationships and their accomplishments. Metrics do not provide a whole story, but people do. National social pressure, I fear, has blinded you to the good things our police have done. They are just as vital and important as our fire department in every way. Seeing their posts of successful efforts on social media garnered great mutual encouragement at a time when the pandemic had left us devoid of reassurance and the police were feeling demoralized in the wake of George Floyd.

Please consider our residents in the middle-aged to senior bracket, many of whom are the silent majority, who speak out constantly on what they regard to be safe forums such as Nextdoor. They don't desire to be chewed out by social activists for their views on public safety, but they are often the first-hand experts, sharing sad stories of increased crime, stolen mail, vandalism, carjackings, catalytic converter theft, home invasions, fireworks fears, sideshow activity, etc. These are the voices of those who want and need police.

Ferreting out inequities and racist behavior are important, but not at the sacrifice of everyone's safety. When there are bad apples in any organization you fire them, but you don't make the whole organization invisible to punish one bad employee. This is what the new emphasis appears to be, looking for solutions that remove police from the equation as much as possible. The City of Oakland is one of several cities that reduced its police resources only to find it necessary to re-examine needs based on worsening criminal activity on the rise. They have now followed a similar playbook toward reimagining public safety with community feedback.

In general, I feel that our police have been responsive to our community's needs. They have been transparent about their budget and accountability for their performance. I hope that you, our city leaders, will now do the same. I have heard individual expressions of support from all of you. But I have also heard unhelpful comments, such as "residents are not wanting to file police reports, feeling they won't have traction," "perhaps we should consider non-lethal tools for HPD," and "crime is everywhere." I reflected on Chief Chaplin's words yesterday that our police are running on reduced staff and cannot cut anymore from their budget as it is. I hope that you will give our police the respect and resources they deserve, as they have provided support and standby on many events in our community over the years. I sincerely hope that you will not dismantle police budget or services just to satisfy a "demand." I also hope that you will carefully take/measure outcome data from both statistics and community input for any policy innovation pilots you wish to implement.

Lastly, I truly hope you will do everything in your power to provide outreach and ensure that as many residents as possible have been given an opportunity to have a voice and provide feedback. As our police chief has said, "we are all a part of the solution...The answer lies in all of our community coming together and staying in front of the changes [to come]."

Respectfully submitted,
TJ of HAYWARD CONCERNED CITIZENS

From: TJ Fe

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 7:10 AM

To: List-Mayor-Council
Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CATT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those involved. They need to have the necessary support and latest technology to do their jobs well, including use of dash cams and drones to maintain accountability. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

TJ

From: Tom Ferreira

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 10:05 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council Cc: Toney Chaplin

Subject: 5/18/21 Hayward City Council Meeting Agenda Item# LB 21-017

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Hayward City Council Members:

As a member of Hayward Concerned Citizens, I DO NOT support any policy change proposals which would serve to defund, reduce budget, or take away staff, resources, or professional growth opportunities from our Hayward Police Department.

I DO NOT support any recommendations to direct city funds toward duplicating services that already exist in Hayward, such as the CAT mobile crisis unit in its current form and Alameda County Social Services, which houses a variety of programs and benefits available to Hayward residents.

I DO NOT support the misappropriation of funds that our voter-approved propositions designated for public safety improvements for our police and fire departments.

I DO NOT support removing vital services out of Hayward PD when there is no valid justification to do so. This includes the existing Youth and Family Services Bureau and 911 dispatch services.

As our city's population continues to grow and incidents of crime have been on the rise, our group cannot stress enough the importance of keeping our police force and its budget intact. We acknowledge that the issues of homelessness, substance abuse and mental health challenges cannot be solely resolved by police, but these should involve ongoing conversations and collaboration from national to local levels of government.

Police need to be able to continue to respond in cases of immediate threat to maintain safety and protect those
nvolved. Relying on our residents, neighborhoods, and businesses to address criminal activity on their own is
not in anyone's best interest and will promote more crime, violence, critical incidents, and fatalities.

As our elected officials representing the ENTIRE city of Hayward, we hold you accountable to think critically and act boldly by weighing all of the feedback and choosing the appropriate course for ALL Hayward residents in the area of public safety reform, and NOT for the sake of social justice reform.

Sincerely,

Tom Ferreira

From: Velda Goe

Sent: Tuesday, May 18, 2021 7:07 PM

To: List-Mayor-Council

Cc: Alex Ameri; Kelly McAdoo; Miriam Lens; Amber Lee

Subject: City Council Agenda Meeting Tuesday May 18, 2021 7:00 pm - Agenda Item - FY 2022 Proposed

Annual Budget

CAUTION: This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Greetings Honorable Mayor of Hayward, City Councilmembers, City Manager and Hayward Administrative Staff:

This written comment is a continuance of written Public Comments submitted for City Council Agenda Meeting May 15, 2021 Saturday Agenda Item FY 2022 Proposed Annual Budget.

Please refer to the abovenoted document as a supplement to this document, as the information therein will not be repeated herein.

The following items are proffered as solutions to the speeding and hazardous traffic practices that occur currently on Campus Drive and affected areas of University Ct., as well as relate to the projected increase in these occurrences that will undoubtedly occur after the new residents and drivers associated with them 'share the road' on Campus Drive as a result of the completed Parcel 6 Development.

As relates to the FY 2022 Annual Proposed Budget:

Page 6:

CITYWIDE ORGANIZATION:

Hayward Residents arw in the No. 1 Position - over anyone else, therefore our needs to **live safely** in this City and to be able to **thrive**, as the City's stated overarching measurement and policy guidance factors should be a precedent in determining budgetary allocations within the FY 2022 Annual Proposed Budget.

This is especially significant as Hayward voters affirmatively approved to bear additional taxes and fees to be used to these ends for the next 20 years.

Page 9

COMMUNITY PROFILE

Hayward has prioritized active transportation, multimodal corridors over reliance on cars and roads. As a result City sees less traffic and less speeding

COMMENT:

To lessen the impact of too many cars on Campus Drive from the Parcel 6 Development, as well as the single car drivers and large commercial trucks (this is not a truck route is it?) travelling on this curvy, residential, what about having more shuttle buses from the CSUEB campus and the Hayward B Street Bart Station for all who travel this road, as well as shuttle buses to and from these locales into main nearby areas of interest such as City Hall, City Services, Downtown and the like.

Restricted times for turns onto Campus Drive from Parcel 6 Development residents should be in place to encourage them to use Hayward Blvd. as the current Development plans intend and only residents on the street with a Fast Pass type detection systems will be allowed to travel during these times.

Clean leafy and landscaped corridors are more walkable and bikeable.

COMMENT

To slow traffic on Campus Drive, install greenbelt lateral shifts in front of residences on the street as described in my May 15, 2021 Agenda Item document previously submitted.

Page 11 & 12 COMMUNITY PROFILE CSUEB is named as a top Hayward Employer

CSUEB is named as the top Hayward Are Amenity

COMMENT:

Since Campus Drive and University Ct. are so named to pay homage to CSUEB, the top driver of the economy in Hayward, as well as providing world renown recognition for the City,

why not make a beautiful, welcoming Gateway Arch at the 2nd St. and Campus Drive intersection with a beautifully landscaped roundabout at that intersection to slow reckless drivers, prevent the current practice of making donuts there and allow residents a safer access to/from their homes.

Further, where the road expands to 2 lanes, at the most dangerous part of the road, return it back to 1 lane and build center lane greenbelts, beautifully landscaped and with monthly non profit sponsors who can erect their messages and maintain their portion of the greenbelt or pay a fee for income.

Also CSUEB OR local Hayward artists can display their work on these centerlane greenbelts. *******

Page 14
STRATEGIC ROADMAP
Preserve Protect....Produce Housing Support Quality of Life
Improve Infrastructure

COMMENT:

Preserve housing of existing residents by putting un physical devices to prevent property damage to our homes from crashes and speeders who jump the curbs

Support our Quality Of Life by reducing the speed back to 25 mph and mitigating the hazardous and freeway like conditions on our street and making it safe to walk and live in our neighborhood, disaffected by the perils of reckless drivers

Improve the roads and sidewalks by installing sidewalks on both sides of the streets, installing protected and identified crosswalks where everyone crossws anyway and install roundabouts and/or physical traffic mitigation devices at the 4 danger zones

2nd & Campus Drive

Campus Drive and Oakes

Campus Drive & University Ct

Campus Drive & Highland ********

Respectfully,

Velda Goe University Campus Neighborhood Association